
 NOTICE OF REQUEST FOR PRE-QUALIFICATIONS
SANTA NELLA COUNTY WATER DISTRICT

SANTA NELLA/VOLTA WATER QUALITY IMPROVEMENT PROJECT 
PROJECT NO. 2410018-001C

Owner is Santa Nella County Water District. Sealed pe-qualification packages are due on or before 3:00 P.M., 
Wednesday, December 13, 2023, at the Santa Nella County Water District office, located at 12931 State 
Highway 33, Santa Nella, CA 95322. Project contact is Patrick Scott, Black Water Consulting Engineers at 
(209) 694-4764 or patrick@blackwater-eng.com. The project area is located in Santa Nella, CA and Volta, CA, 
and includes work within Henry Miller Road. The work to be performed under this Contract consists of water 
quality improvements to the existing District water system, including improvements at the existing District 
distribution site to add pumps and storage to blend treated surface water and groundwater from the existing 
Well No. 1 and production Well No. 2, drilled in July 2023 as the first phase of this Project. The project includes 
construction of a water transmission pipeline from the Well No. 2 site located near the community of Volta 
that includes bore and jack crossings at the (Central California Irrigation District (CCID) Main and Outside 
Canal and across Henry Miller Road near the Well No. 1 site. The District has obtained license agreements 
with CCID for the infrastructure improvements at the Main and Outside Canal crossings. The project also 
includes improvements to consolidate the existing Volta community. The consolidation includes supplying 
existing Volta customers with water from Well No. 2. Water meters will be installed on existing residential and 
commercial service laterals. The existing Volta well will be destroyed and associated well site facilities will be 
removed as part of this Project.   The Project consists of furnishing and installing any and all transportation, 
materials, equipment, tools, excavation, utilities, sheeting, shoring, bracing and supports, plant and other 
facilities, and all management, superintendence, permits, labor and services in accordance with the Contract 
Documents therefore adopted and on file with the District. The District will obtain right of entry agreements, 
as needed, for work completed on private property.

The Contractor shall hold an active contractor’s license in the A classification. A mandatory pre-qualification 
meeting will be held at the District Office, 12931 S Highway 33, Santa Nella, CA 95322, on Wednesday, 
December 6, 2023 at 1:00 P.M. Bidders may obtain a copy of the Contract Documents from the Public Purchase 
website at: https://www.publicpurchase.com/gems/sncwd,ca/buyer/public/home.

It is the responsibility of the Contractor to check the website for any addendum to the project. Funding for 
this Project has been provided in full or in part under the Safe and Affordable Drinking Water Fund and the 
Drinking Water State Revolving Fund, which may include capitalization funding from the United States 
Environmental Protection Agency through an agreement with the State Water Resources Control Board and is 
subject to the Federal and State requirements of the funding program including, but not limited to the 
following: Disadvantaged Business Enterprise Requirements, American Iron and Steel (AIS) Compliance, and 
Davis-Bacon Wage Rate Compliance.
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